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To Whom It May Concern, 

I am pleased to write this letter of recommendation for Seth Arvila, who worked as a student helper 
in our tech department for eight years while also contributing part-time to our Performing Arts 
Center after school. Throughout his time with us, Seth demonstrated an outstanding work ethic, a 
strong ability to learn new skills quickly, and a natural talent for working well with others, making 
him an invaluable asset to our department. 

In the tech department, Seth supported numerous staB members with their classroom technology 
needs, from troubleshooting technical issues to setting up and maintaining equipment. His ability 
to quickly grasp complex technical concepts and apply them eBectively allowed him to excel in this 
role. His work ethic was exceptional—he consistently went above and beyond to ensure that all 
technology was functioning smoothly, even during busy or challenging times. His dedication and 
reliability allowed staB to focus on their teaching, knowing they could count on him to resolve any 
technical issues that arose. 

One of Seth's greatest strengths was his ability to work with staB in a way that made them feel 
comfortable, confident, and never "technology illiterate." He had an incredible patience and 
empathy when explaining technical issues, always taking the time to walk staB through solutions in 
a clear, non-intimidating way. His excellent communication skills, combined with his supportive 
attitude, made him a trusted resource for faculty who relied on him for assistance. 

In addition to his work in the tech department, Seth also contributed to our Performing Arts Center, 
where he provided technical support for various events, including rehearsals and live 
performances. He applied the same high level of professionalism and attention to detail in this 
setting, ensuring that all technical elements ran smoothly. His flexibility, quick thinking, and 
commitment to excellence were evident in the high-pressure environment of the Performing Arts 
Center. 

Throughout all of his roles, Seth demonstrated not only a deep technical proficiency but also an 
impressive ability to balance his academic work with his job responsibilities. His positive attitude, 
strong work ethic, and ability to learn quickly made him an indispensable part of our team, and he 
earned the respect and trust of everyone he worked with. 

I highly recommend Seth for any position or opportunity he is pursuing. He is a dedicated, reliable, 
and highly capable individual who will bring valuable skills and a strong work ethic to any role. If you 
require any further information, please feel free to contact me at 320-354-1441or 
rajewskyd@isd345.org 

Sincerely, Dan Rajewsky 
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